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Goodmorning ladies and gentlemen, governor Frissen and delegates of PURPLE, 

First of all, I would like to express – also on behalf of my colleagues in PURPLE- our gratitude to the Province of Limburg representing the MHAL region, to invite our network here and to make this conference possible. The city of Maastricht is very European-minded since it hosted the founding EU summit of 1992. So this special meeting for us as a network has gathered in an inspiring environment.

This is the 7th event we organise as PURPLE since we joined our forces and decided to work together. We are still expanding as a network, in Stockholm we warmly welcomed our thirteenth member, Dublin region. And now we are close to welcoming a fourteenth member, Lombardia. Tomorrow we will discuss a new document called "The voice of Peri Urban Europe; PURPLE Intentions 2007-2013" and it presents the actions planned for 2007 to 2013 as well as some proposals how to adapt the organisation of PURPLE. This entails a longer term than the two year schemes that we used to apply, but in order to be effective in EU lobbying we believe this is necessary.

I will highlight some of the longer term aspects of this plan that are about strategic alliances. 

PURPLE has developed close cooperation with networks as Arc Latin and Terres en Villes. More networks do operate in Europe and strategic links are usefull. I also think that PURPLE regions should look for more cooperation with cities. Marijke Vos, alderman in Amsterdam, will show her vision on this subject later today. Our common interest is where both worlds meet and influence each other. I remind you that this is mentioned in the Territorial Agenda of the European Union as well. It says that we should strive for “ the development of a balanced polycentric urban system and new urban-rural cooperation”.  

Another field of relative scarcity in links are the relevant research partners and institutions.

PURPLE itself never developed firm relationships with research institutions or EU policy for innovation and research. Nevertheless, everywhere in Europe research is undertaken in and about the peri urban zones. Challenge for PURPLE would be to extract the policy relevance of these reports and other results. We should look for ways to profit in both ways.

The third point is the relevance of developing a concept of peri urban identity. For us as PURPLE members we know who we are and a description of a Peri urban region is to be found in our Memorandum of Understanding. Moreover, we have several policy documents describing our shared interests. But it would be worthwhile to elaborate and gather evidence in order to involve all partners agreeing to a peri urban identity of strong policies, projects, research and networks. I see this as a long term PURPLE objective that can be developed and promoted across European regions.

We have a lot of interesting stories to listen to today, so I will not make it longer then this for now. I am very glad that later this morning I will introduce to you our PURPLE position about the CAP.

Thank you for your attention, and I wish everybody a pleasant debate and fruitful conference.

